	Reported by (Name):


	Kevin W. Corrigan

	Organization: 


	American Association of Physics Teachers.

	Position Title:


	Liaison from AAPM to above organization

	Activity:


	Attended AAPT annual summer meeting in Greensboro, NC. 

	Meeting Dates:


	July 28 – August 1, 2007

	Meeting Location:


	Joseph F. Koury Center, Greensboro, NC

	Payment $:


	I will get my reimbursement request in  shortly.

	Reasons for Attending or not Attending


	Attended to present  two, 1 hour talks to  interested teachers or students on the nature of medical physics,  some examples of the day-to-day activities we engage in, and pathways into our field. While at this meeting, I also attended a meeting of the AAPT Professional Concerns Committee of which I was a member.

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:


	No major issues.



	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	AAPT serves to promote a high level of quality in physics teaching by high school or college and university physics faculty. Presentations deal with teaching techniques, effective lab demonstrations, how students learn best, Physics Education Research (PER), and related topics.

	Issues for AAPM:

Issues, cont.
	About 12-15 people attended the two talks; some were students but most appeared to be teachers, many of whom were familiar with our field, and some were in the process of working mp courses into their curricula. Along with this higher level of familiarity(compared to 5 years ago) attendees are presenting tougher questions, like “ should my students who are interested in mp take fewer physics courses so they can take more courses in the biological sciences?”.
When I hear reports about the the large number of applicants for some mp training programs vs the the limited number of positions available, I sometimes  wonder if the liaison function is really needed. However, I continue to feel AAPM should strive for a high profile within AAPT as well as the physics community so we can attract not so much a large number of applicants, but – more importantly – more high quality people suited to our profession.

	Budget Request ($):


	I recommended to- I think- Lisa Giove that funds of about $2,500. be budgeted for 2008, as has been done for the  past few years.


